SPECIAL MEETING — MARION COMMON COUNCIL — JUNE 30, 2020 — 7:00 P.M., CITY HALL

The Common Council of the City of Marion, Indiana met in special session on Tuesday, the 30™ day of June, 2020 at
the hour of 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers, City Hall for the purpose of naming a replacement for Phil Stephenson
as counsel for the Marion City Council.

On the call of the roll the members were shown to be absent or present as follows:

Present: Luzadder, Cowgill, Fouce, Batchelor, Cain, Fordyce, Henderson, Brunner and Cline.
Absent: None.

Council President Deb Cain told the Council they will conduct the vote by the time submittance of the resume and
cover letters which Mr. (Martin) Harker had his submitted last week and so they’ll take the roll call on the vote for him.
Vote was then as follows: Aye: Luzadder, Cowgill, Fouce, Batchelor, Cain, Fordyce and Brunner. Nay: Henderson
and Cline. Deputy Clerk Debbie Goodman reported the vote was 7-2. Cain said, 7-2, that’s a majority so that is their
legal counsel. Congratulations, Mr. Harker and thank you for coming in, Mr. Persinger. They appreciate his time that
he spent with them.

Being no further business to come before the Council, on a motion by Councilman Brad Luzadder, 2™ by Councilman
Brian Cowgill, the meeting adjourned. Time being 7:02 p.m.




